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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway to 
upgrade Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School.   

Piling work starts 

From Monday 29 January 2024 to Tuesday 30 April 2024, piling will be in progress at both schools.  

Piling involves drilling holes and installing concreting structural columns in the ground to establish 
the foundations for new buildings. A piling rig machine will drill holes to various depth of up to 
approximately 12 metres for these columns (or piles).  

All piling is behind the hoarding and within the current work sites.  

Two separate piling rigs and crews will be working at the same time at both sites. You can expect to 
see more workers on site at this time. 

Piling will be carried out during normal construction hours, Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm and 
Saturdays, 8am to 1pm, with respite periods as required depending on the activities being 
completed. 

We are working with the schools to minimise any disruption when scheduling noisy works and we 
will continue to communicate with the community. 

Respite periods 

Noise and vibration is constantly monitored and will comply with the Noise and Vibration 
Management Sub Plan available on the website. There will be no rock breaking, hammering, sheet 
piling, pile driving or similar activities during the following times: 

Mondays to Fridays:  7am to 9am, 12pm to 2pm and 5pm to 6pm 

Saturdays:   8am to 9am, 12pm to 1pm. 

Work hours 

The approved work hours are: 

Mondays to Fridays, 7am to 6pm 

Saturdays, 8am to 1pm. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver                                                                                                   
this important infrastructure. 
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Piling locations  

At Carlingford West Public School, piling under buildings shown in blue (W, X, Y, Z). At Cumberland 
High School, piling under buildings as shown in orange (Y and Z). All piling carried out behind 
hoarding.  

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

	Piling work starts

